

- CALL TO ORDER. The meeting was called to order at 3:31 pm.
 Those in attendance: Nicole Zehnder, Robyn ReBell, Rachelle Price, Arthi Prasanna, Radhakrishnan Nageswaran, Jeff Christensen, Sarah Wright, Paige Nettles and Kelly Holm
- 2. INFORMATIONAL ITEMS. None.

3. ACTION ITEMS.

- 3.1. Approve October 17, 2017 Site Council Meeting Minutes. Nicole Zehnder moved to approve the minutes as submitted; seconded by Arthi Prasanna; unanimously approved.
- 3.2. Review/Discuss/Approve School Safety Plan for 2018-19 school year. Jeff Christensen reviewed the school safety plan. He discussed the 3 year suspension and expulsion data pointing out that this data is used to look at patterns. The school attendance and GOMS Bully Survey data was reviewed. GOMS attendance rates are very good at 96% on average. As far as SARB letters there was a drop in letters in 2015-16 and there is a different flavor each year. In 2015-16, GOMS replaced Rachel's Challenge with the PBIS program (aka 3 R's Respectful, Responsible, Resilient) to provide a more effective influence on student behavior and school culture. Our student representative commented on the students' need to better tie PBIS with the 3 R's which teachers discuss in class about once a month. He mentioned that the California Healthy Kids Survey, which is from the students perspective, was not yet available but if the data becomes available, it would be added to this report for review at the next site council meeting on February 13, 2018.

In relation to the new law on drugs, the law for marijuana has not changed for minors but we will most likely see more incidences due to minor's access to marijuana.

Components 1 and 2 Action Plans were reviewed. For Component 1 Action Plan we will reach out to the Parent Falcon Club to help organize a parent volunteer group to monitor foot traffic at street intersections before and after school. A suggestion was made to place a sign on the bike rack instructing students to walk bikes off campus. For Component 2 Action Plan we will continue in our commitment to bully-prevention programs to ensure a positive climate on campus.

Changes to the plan at the first review are: expand title page Parent name section to reveal all parent names; include Computer Science under the school description and profile section; align columns on page 4, GOMS Bully Survey section; align columns on page 5, under "what has worked to decrease amount of bullying on campus" section in addition to combining percentages of Videos and PBIS. If the California Healthy Kids Survey data is available by February 9th, that data will be included in the report. These changes will be reflected in the plan that will be emailed to Site Council and to our School Resource Officer Supervisor Adrian Passadore. We did not receive any input from the community agencies that we emailed our public review copy of the Safety Plan.

Discussion occurred regarding the sequence of events of a recent lockdown at GOMS and school notification procedures were discussed. This event happened at the end of the school day in which staff noticed police activity in the neighborhood. The school called Rocklin PD to find out what was happening and the principal decided to lock the school down to ensure the safety of students walking home from school. It was suggested to notify parents through the School Messenger system once all information is known. As a result, students went home with various stories.

4. ADJOURNMENT. The meeting was adjourned at 4:18 p.m.